

# Hanover Intergroup

## Meeting Minutes

Date of meeting June 17, 2023

The meeting began at 10:31 with The Serenity Prayer.

### Attendance:

Michael	Treasurer/Littlestown Rep
Bill	Abbottstown Rep
Samuel	Hanover Group/Chair
Michelle	Secretary/McCosh
Melissa	Hanover Women's Group
Shawn	Hanover Group
Jackie	District Liaison

### Secretary's Report:

Michelle read the minutes from the May meeting. The minutes were approved and accepted as is.

### Treasurer's Report:

Beginning Balance: \$1,364.90

Expenses \$129.00 paid to Hanover Church of the Brethren on check #700, along with a Thank you card.  
\$120.00 paid to ODAT for rent (year) on check #701.  
\$3.00 Bank service charge again. Michael contacted the bank again and they will be reimbursing us.

Ending Balance \$1,112.90

Prudent Reserve \$500.00

The Treasurers report was approved and accepted.

### Committee Reports:

#### Hospital & Institution Report:

Discussed the Brite Life commitment. We need to get the List of Groups that have made commitments and contact someone from the Group. Bill said Abbottstown has one week. Samuel volunteered to take the 5th Thursday should there be 5 Thursdays in a month.

#### Intergroup Communications:

Discussed the where and when. How often should we print? Now we print twice a year. Spring/Summer and Fall/Winter. Should we print quarterly? The changes since the last printing are a change of time for the Saturday Night Fever meeting from 6:00pm to 5:00 pm. Also, the 4:00 McSherrystown meeting on Friday is no longer an AA meeting.

#### Activities and Upcoming Events:

Discussed having a summer picnic. We were to take to our homegroups and ask for suggestions for where and when to have it. What month, August or September. And should it be held at Kid's Kingdom or Young's Woods.

#### District Report:

Jackie reported there are open jobs available. They are switching Treasurer's. They meet via Zoom the 3<sup>rd</sup> Monday of the month at 7pm. We are not sure if the Adams County Prison commitment is a District commitment. There are 3 meetings a month that needs 2 men. And there is a meeting every Saturday that needs 3 women.

District report was approved and accepted. Other than District, there were no reports to accept.

#### Old Business:

Discussed putting the Intergroup questionnaire on the Website. Also, Michael found out that Inter Group does not need to register with GSO. Only Homegroups need to register.

#### New Business:

Discussed the Where and When's again. Should we have a contact name and number with the meetings listed. This should be discussed with Homegroups. Do they want to have a contact, and if so, who. Our Intergroup communications should have a list of these at least. We discussed putting on our Website clearly how to make a donation. We can have a PO Box to mail donations to or open a PayPal or Venmo account. A few more items to take back to our Homegroups. How should we spend any monies above the prudent reserve. Some suggestions Were to purchase literature for Adams Co. Prison, or donate to the next NERAASA, Northeast Regional AA Service Assembly. The next committee meeting will be held in February, 2024. Please continue to announce at meetings that Intergroup needs an H&I chair and an activities chair.

The meeting adjourned at 11:33 and concluded with The Lord's Prayer.

#### Upcoming Meetings:

July 15, 2023

August 19, 2023

September 16, 2023

October 21, 2023

All meetings begin at 10:30